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RSIPF issued warning in ‘Operation Disruption’ 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF), with the support of the Australian Federal 

Police (AFP), conducted the ‘Operation Disruption’ in East Honiara recently. 

The operation covers areas at Henderson and further East as far as Corona Market in the 

Tenaru area on North Guadalcanal. 

The operational focus was to issue warnings to people engaged in the production and selling 

of kwaso and illegal gambling. This included alcohol licensing audits and search for any 

other contraband in sites visited. 

The supervising Provincial Police Commander (PPC) for Guadalcanal, Supt. Edwin Sevoa, 

headed the operation. 

The operation is the first of many operations proposed for this area to reduce the 

continuation of illegal activities in the community and issue warnings to those identified in 

patrols conducted on these activities. 

“We took the details of people and they have been formally cautioned. This means, the next 

time they do it, we will lay criminal charges,” Supt. Sevoa said. 

At least four markets within areas covered in the operation were advised to close down. 

“The zero tolerance message is loud and clear. We shut down several illegal liquor outlets, 

removing and destroying kwaso. We also spoke to the youth warning them about marijuana 

use and rectifying their anti-social behaviour. We also located and shut-down some illegal 

street ‘play-pass’ and other card gambling venues,” Supt. Sevoa said. 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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